
First Programme on Bank Supervision for Senior Officers at NBSC, Lucknow 

The first Programme on Bank Supervision for senior officers was organized at NBSC from 17 to 

18 August 2017.  In total, 16 senior officers (including 7 General Managers) attended the 

programme.  Dr. P. J. Ranjith, Principal, NBSC delivered the inaugural address and advised the 

trainees to improve the quality of scrutiny of inspection reports.  Shri. S.V. Sardesai, Vice 

Principal in his valedictory address suggested that the senior officers should play a critical role 

to improve the team work during inspection and also the need for improving the quality of 

inspections conducted by ROs.  The topics covered during the programme included balance-

sheet and ratio analyses, finalization of Recommendatory Note (RN), quality scrutiny, risk 

management, etc. Shri. K. V. Rao, CGM, DoS, HO also addressed the trainees, and stressed the 

need to improve the quality of inspection reports.  The training was highly appreciated by all the 

senior officers. 

Shri B. Sathish Rao, DGM/FM was the Programme Director (PD).  Group photo of the 

programme is enclosed. 
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